
Lake Linden Village Council
Regular Meeting

April 20th, 2023
The Lake Linden Village Council met at 6:30pm on the above date. President Schuldt presided. The following Trustees responded to the roll: Codere, Reese, Miller, Moyle and Hoffman. 
Approval of Minutes:

Previous meeting minutes from the March regular meeting were presented. A motion was made by Trustee Hoffman and supported by Trustee Miller to approve them. All were in favor. Motion was carried.  
Approval of Agenda:
A brief discussion of the agenda resulted in a motion from Trustee Miller, supported by Trustee Reese to approve the agenda.  All were in favor.  Motion was carried.
Public Comments:

There were no public comments.
Bills and Financial Statement:



Clerk Poirier introduced the monthly expenses for March and went over the footnotes. After a brief discussion, a motion was made by Trustee Codere and supported by Trustee Moyle to approve the bills and financials for the month. With the motion the following totals were approved for payment:  
General Fund

$    40,150.92
        Water Fund              
 $    15,498.23
        Sanitation Fund

 $      4,357.44
 Major Street Fund
            $    25,141.98
 Local Street Fund

 $    16,297.77
Municipal Streets

 $               .00






$   101,446.34
Poll vote: Yes: Codere, Moyle, Reese, Miller, Hoffman, Schuldt,
      No: None.  Motion was carried.

Poirier introduced a couple of general fund budget amendments in keeping with the Council’s pledge to monitor them more closely. The following were recommended for review:



Income:

+$100,000 ARPA Stimulus Funds





+$5,000 Revenue Sharing






+$5,000 Park Fees






+$5,000 Equipment Rentals






+$5,000 Sale of Land






+$70,000 Recreation Grant funds



Expense:

+$140,000 Capital Outlay (Village Hall)

There were also corresponding amendments for equipment rentals in the local and major street funds.


After a brief discussion, approval of the recommendations was tabled pending development of final amendments in May. 
Correspondence/Clerk’s Information:
Poirier said that expenses related to the recent flooding would be paid by MDOT on the next trunkline expense report.  Damage to infrastructure in the Village was minimal but the clean-up efforts would all be itemized and approved by the State.

Poirier introduced a bid form for soliciting use of an excavator for cleaning the storm sewer outlets. He said the outlet at 4th Street had been cleaned out but the Council decided to solicit bids in case the effort was funded.

Poirier informed the Council that Lake Linden Housing Director Michele Brogan had tendered her resignation affective May 1st. He said the Housing Commission was to spearhead the search for a new director and would be responsible for selecting her successor.

Poirier introduced two potential grant programs for the Village to pursue from the Dept. of Treasury. The first was the Protecting MI Pension Grant Program. Treasury had been allocated $750 million to establish the program for qualified municipal retirement systems which are funded below 60%.  There was a discussion regarding process and details, then the following resolution offered by Trustee Moyle with support from President Schuldt:

Resolution for Application Under Protecting MI Pension Grant Program
“Whereas, the Lake Linden Village Council desires consideration for funding under the Protecting Michigan Pension Grant Program, and

Whereas, as a condition of application, the chief administrative officer must file the claim for grant payment, and

Whereas, the Clerk of the Village of Lake Linden is the chief administrative officer,

Therefore, be it resolved, the Council does authorize Lake Linden Village Clerk Robert Poirier to file all necessary paperwork on behalf of the Village of Lake Linden and to act as it’s official representative for all correspondence related to this application.”
Ayes:  Moyle, Schuldt, Miller, Hoffman, Codere and Reese.

Nays: None.

Abstain: None.

Resolution adopted.

____________________________ 

Robert A. Poirier, Village Clerk

The second program was for volunteer municipal fire department equipment. After a brief discussion a motion was made by trustee Reese and supported by Trustee Miller to approve the application for this program and to authorize Clerk Poirier to draft and submit the appropriate applications and forms and act as contact for the program. All were in favor. Motion was carried.  
Also, the grant for local volunteer fire departments through the Portage Health Foundation was due on May 19th.  Again, a motion was made by Trustee Reese and supported by Trustee Miller to approve the application and to authorize Clerk Poirier to submit the application and forms and to be the contact point for any correspondence. All were in favor. Motion was carried.

Poirier informed the Council that FEMA would likely not approve some of the expenses associated with water repairs and improvements made during the replacement of 2nd Street. He said Dick Supina told him the uncovered costs would likely be around $44,000.

Police Report:
The police report was presented by Chief Baril. Several topics were mentioned and discussed. Trustee Moyle had questions about scheduling, budgets and the police vehicle. Chief Baril requested a meeting with the Public Safety committee regarding the police car. A motion was then made by Trustee Codere and supported by Trustee Hoffman to accept the report.  All were in favor. Motion was carried.

Fire Report:
Chief Kotila gave a brief rundown of preparations for the 4th of July and the water cross. There was also a discussion regarding assigning an agent for the continued creation of the non-profit for the fire department.  After a brief discussion the Council expressed support for having Clerk Poirier assigned as the agent during the process.

A motion was made by Trustee Codere and supported by Trustee Hoffman to accept the report. All were in favor. Motion was carried.

Public Works Report:

Poirier went over the following topics:

· The two northernmost sets of pilings at the newly repaired marina had never been outfitted with decking. Poirier said if desired estimates for materials could be sought

· The furnace in the upper park pavilion was in need of replacement. Estimates would be gathered for that.

· A discussion regarding the practicality of replacing electric fixtures in the campground restroom with gas was had. Poirier said they would get pricing on gas installation there (both natural gas and propane) along with water heater and room heater prices of both kinds.

· A discussion was had regarding the replacement of the campground water system and it was decided to get details on material availability and pricing.

· Poirier said he was still seeking affordable wifi options for the campground and would continue to pursue it.

· Poirier said engineer Bill Sanders from Sanders and Czapski in Marqette would schedule a visit to take a look at our recreation assets. He had done many recreation plans for other communities and would likely be a worthwhile investment in preparing one for Lake Linden.

· The subject of summer youth workers was raised. After a brief discussion a motion was made by President Schuldt and supported by Trustee Moyle to offer the positions to the two workers from the previous year at the rate of $14.00 per hour and 32 hours per week. Poll vote: Yes: Schuldt, Moyle, Miller, Codere, and Hoffman. No: Reese. Motion was carried.

· A discussion regarding more attention to the process of pothole patching was had. Trustee Moyle stated that where possible saw cuts and compacting should be done to get a more permanent patch.

Downtown Development Authority:

Chairman Pummill gave a brief update on the Farmer’s Market and other DDA discussions. He said that the board was currently two members short and was seeking qualified applicants.
Executive (Chair: President Schuldt):

Poirier read a document from Ward Erickson regarding a property purchase in the Village. He was getting a strip of land from his neighbor and the title company was asking for the Village’s approval.  The Council determined that, since it played no formal role in the process, it would not render an opinion, decision, approval or denial on this matter.

 Poirier reminded the Executive committee that union negotiations were set to begin shortly.
Infrastructure:    
Poirier presented the semi-annual water system rate review conducted by EGLE. He said the entire report was available in the Village office.
Property & Equipment 
No report.
Public Safety & Policy: 

No report
Parks & Recreation: 

Poirier said he would be conducting an audit to review signage for the marina, campground and other areas that were in need of renewing and/or replacement.
Torch Lake Area Sewage Authority


Hoffman and Moyle updated the Council on the construction project scheduled for the summer.
Late Agenda Items:


None
New Business:

None.  
Old Business:

None
Announcements:  
Adjournment:

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Trustee Hoffman and supported by Trustee Miller.  All were in favor. Meeting was adjourned at 8:46pm.  There were 2 member(s) of the public in attendance.
_____________________________
 
__________________________
Glenn Schuldt, Village President  


Robert  A. Poirier, Village Clerk 
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